

Town of Elrose NEWSLETTER

Box 458, Elrose, Saskatchewan, S0L 0Z0 Telephone (306) 378-2202 Fax (306) 378-2966 townofelrose@sasktel.net

June 2020

We are happy to welcome back Carson McPhail as our Summer Student. Carson is currently a University of Saskatchewan student and will be with us until the end of August.

Waste Transfer Station – Attendant Position

The Town of Elrose and the R.M. of Monet are currently seeking to hire a Part time/Casual Waste Transfer Station Attendant. Duties include: monitoring all incoming waste, invoicing and ensuring the safe and efficient operation of the site.

Start date is June 29, 2020. Salary to commensurate with experience.

Please submit resumes no later than June 15, 2020 via email: townofelrose@sasktel.net or by fax: 306-378-2966. Only those persons selected for an interview will be contacted.

Speed Limit Change – 30km is now in effect

The 30km speed limit within Town of Elrose municipal boundaries is now in effect. This Council decision was made due to numerous concerns regarding speeding causing unsafe and even dangerous situations. We want to ensure that all residents, especially our children, are safe when out and about.

2020 Property Tax

Council has made the following changes regarding the 2020 Property Taxes due to the CoVid-19 pandemic.

- The **2020 Discount rate periods** will be extended to:
 - o 5% Discount from January 1, 2020 to September 30, 2020
 - o 3% Discount from October 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020
- There will be **NO interest penalty** levied 2020 Property Taxes, if there is a balance owing as of December 31, 2020.

Again we would like to express our appreciation to our local businesses and all our residents for doing your part and supporting each other during this time. We want to remind everyone to please contact the Town Office or email our Council directly at towncouncil@elrose.ca to discuss any additional concerns that we may be able to assist you with.

Just a reminder:

• The **TOWN OFFICE** and the **MAINTENANCE SHOP** continue to be closed to walk in traffic but with services continuing as usual. The **Waste Transfer Station** is OPEN and operating hours remain the same.

Social Distancing Payment Options are as follows:

- 1. Place your payment in an envelope with your name, payment purpose and account number and place it in the mail slot located beside the front door of the Town Office. Receipts will be mailed.
- **If making a payment of cash, please put it thru the mail slot during business hours. This will ensure that we pick it up right away**
- 2. Make your payment by using online banking services at your financial institution.
- 3. Mail a cheque to Town of Elrose, Box 458, Elrose, SK SOL 0Z0. (Please enclose payment & account information with the cheque.)

We can be reached by telephone at (306) 378-2202, email at townofelrose@sasktel.net, mail (address above) or by using the mail slot located beside the front door of the Town Office.

- Waste Transfer Station Fee Schedule Change Effective June 1, 2020 The Waste Transfer Station Bylaw
 has been amended with changes being made to Appendix B (known as the Fee Schedule) to include fees
 for Construction and/or Renovation Materials and Shingles. Please find a full version of Bylaw 2020-01 on
 our website (www.elrose.ca) under Town of Elrose Government Administration Bylaws.
- Please remember when using disinfectant wipes they need to be disposed of in the garbage, not flushed down toilets. Wipes, including baby wipes, napkins, paper towels and tissues can clog up the sewer lines and cause back ups. Thank you.



From the Mayor, Council and Staff

